
Testimony in Support of Building a New Lane County Multi-Use 

Facility 

2/15/24 

Dear Co-Chair Holvey, Co-Chair Girod, and Members of the Committee,  

This letter is to add my support for building a new Lane County Multi-Use 

Facility in Eugene. Eugene needs a new facility to replace Civic Stadium for use 

by the Eugene Emeralds, to attract artists for larger concerts, amateur sports 

tournaments, other larger outdoor public events as there is no venue in 

Eugene for larger shows & events that would attract tourism, bring in tax 

money, create jobs & re-vitalize the Fair Grounds area.  

Please support Eugene in helping this project move forward. 

Yours truly, 

Cecelia Kronenberg 

 


